September 29, Mr. Drew Pearson 2620 Dumbarton Avenue, N. W. Washington, D. C. T. Washington Dear Mr. Pearson: Frankly, I was very surprised when reading your column yesterday to see that you chose to revive your criticism of the FBI which was published on December 14, 1963. Link a Link Hallan Burn frankliger It is completely false to state or even imply a that we ever made any attempt to cover up our actions in the Oswald investigation. At no time did any representative of the FBI ask any Chiend of Oswild to conceal from the press that we had talked to him about Oswald. We have openly testified before the Presidential Commission concerning our complete activities. A review of the Commission's report would make this clear. MAILED 8 SEP 30 1964 COMM-7B! C. D. DeLoach & 1 - Mr. Rosen - Enclosure 1 - Mr. Belmont - Enclosure 1 - Mr. DeLoach - Enclosure Note: Mr. Pearson's critical attacks on the Eureau have continued over the years. Mr. DeLoach talked to Pearson on 2-4-34 at the Jockey Club Fulfax Hotel, concerning his grossly inaccurate columns on 12/14-16/63 (94-8-350-129) 62-109090 199 vci 7 19 the state of the s